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Sanbornton Planning Board
Workshop Meeting Minutes
January 8, 2009
The meeting opened at 7:00 pm with the following members in attendance: Don Bormes, Chairman; Carmine Cioffi, Vice Chair; Dick Gardner, Member; Evelyn Auger, Alternate and Bob Ward, Town Planner.

1. Role Call
As listed above. 

Absent were: Helmut Busack, Member; Steve Ober, Selectmen’s Representative; Peter Dascoulias, Alternate; Cindy Merchant, Alternate; Terry Lewis, Alternate and Mary Earley, Alternate.

2. Seating of Alternates for absent members


Evelyn Auger was seated for Helmut Busack.

3. Old Business


a. Continued review of Planning Board “RULES OF PROCEDURE”

Tabled until next meeting.
4. New Business


b. Discussion re: Land Conservation Area Requirements in Subdivision Regulations

Bob Ward stated that this topic relates to an application which was approved by the Sanbornton Planning Board on August 16, 2008 for Gary Tripp for a 3-lot subdivision. There is a buyer for one of the lots and there is a problem with the Land Conservation Area requirements as they pertain to the Board’s approval. The Land Conservation Area was satisfied at the time of approval with a provision for the land on each side of Salmon Brook to act as a “greenway”. The issue is due to the wording of the conservation easement which was submitted and requires that the Conservation Commission and the Board of Selectmen sign off on it. The Conservation Commission did sign off on the original document. The Board of Selectmen did not sign on the advice of Attorney Boldt. Bob Ward stated that he had an extensive discussion with Town Administrator Veloski and it was determined that the sticking point is the section which requires active maintenance by the Town of Sanbornton. Bob Ward further stated the Sanbornton Subdivision Regulations require that there be: 1) no change in use, 2) remain in a natural state, 3) no further subdivision of the lots and the Planning Board also required provision that states that no gates or fences will be erected which would limit the other owners from use. 

Evelyn Auger stated that this will need to be included in each individual deed as a conservation easement, not common land. Dick Gardner stated that he recalls the original discussion to include that this land would be open for public use. Bob Ward suggested speaking with Attorney Boldt to hear his concerns and suggestions and to ensure that the Planning Board’s intentions are followed. Evelyn Auger stated that common areas and conservation easements have never been open to the public, only to the owners of the lots involved. 

Bob Ward stated that it should be simple to craft a short, simple conservation easement that satisfies the intent of the Planning Board and follows the requirements of the Sanbornton Subdivision Regulations. Carmine Cioffi made a motion to authorize Bob Ward take the necessary actions to complete the written conservation easement, seconded by Evelyn Auger. Dick Gardner asked if this conservation easement would be open to public use. Bob Ward stated that the public would have access to the waterway as a “public water body” but not the land surrounding it. Vote taken on the motion: Dick Gardner – yes, Carmine Cioffi – yes, Don Bormes – yes and Evelyn Auger – no. Motion carried. A meeting between Bob Ward and Mr. Tripp was scheduled for January 13, 2009 at 10:00 am.


Evelyn Auger stated that she feels it would be a good idea to contact Attorney Boldt to see if a conservation easement is for public access if it would be a form of “taking”. Bob Ward stated that work needs to be done on this section of the Subdivision Regulations and would like to schedule the discussion for the February workshop. 

a. Discussion re: Accessory Apartments

Bob Ward stated that technically, multi-family dwellings are only allowed in the Commercial District which is very small portion of the town. This topic needs to be discussed in detail. Bob Ward requested that he would like to place this item on a future workshop agenda for discussion.
6. Planners Update


Bob Ward stated that he received a letter from Plan NH. This organization assists communities in design charettes. Bob Ward further stated that he does not see anything in town which fits Plan NH’s selection criteria.


There is an EPA-funded program, chapter 319 of the Clean Water Act, which provides matching funding for watershed management planning. Recently there was a presentation concerning the 319 Program Board of Selectmen. Chair Bormes reminded the Board the community expressed great support for protecting water quality in the Master Plan Survey.  The Selectmen expressed their support and asked Donald Froudriat to prepare a draft pre-application. The town’s share would be approximately $12,000 and would be included in the 2010 budget. It was suggested that this item be added to the Planning Board budget. An alternative would be to have it placed as a separate warrant article. Chair Bormes stated that DES would write the grant application. Discussion followed pertaining to this being a budgeted item or a warrant article. The Planning Board members agreed that this is an important topic but feel it should be a warrant article and not publicly supported by the Planning Board.
5. Other Business


a. Preparation for Budget Committee Meeting on February 10, 2009

Bob Ward stated that he will attend the Budget Committee Meeting on February 10but requests that a member of the Planning Board also attend. Chair Bormes agreed that he would attend with Bob Ward. 


Bob Ward stated that he received an e-mail from the Water Division of NH DES. There is likely going to be a Federal “Economic Stimulus Package” for “shovel ready” projects. The DES e-mail invited municipal officials to attend an information meeting on January 9, 2009 and Bob Ward requested permission form the Planning Board to attend the meeting. All agreed that the meeting would be informative and granted Bob Ward permission to attend. Discussion followed in regards to specific projects which would fit the criteria for the economic stimulus program. Some of the suggestions were storm drainage projects at the following locations: Dr. True Road, Maple Circle, Bay Road at Route 3 and Blackbrook Road.

Bob Ward stated that the Planning Board’s submission for the Annual Town Report is due by the end of January. He further stated that he will prepare the submission and e-mail out a draft for Planning Board member’s approval.


Bob Ward stated that currently, administrative fees are not applied to Voluntary Mergers. At present, these are applied to Boundary Line Adjustments and Subdivisions only. The consensus of the members present was to apply the same fees to Voluntary Mergers so that it is consistent.


Bob Ward stated that there are no public hearings scheduled for the regular meeting scheduled for January 15, 2009. It was decided to hold the meeting to work on other items currently before the Planning Board.

Dick Gardner stated that Alternates need to be looked at to determine if they are serving their intended purpose and if this is not the case then Board action should be taken.

6. Adjournment


Dick Gardner made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Carmine Cioffi. All in favor, motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 9:03 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Carole Chase

Recording Secretary
